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President’s Report 
Stellarose Owens 

Please let Leslee Sabine know if you will not be at-
tending the meeting on Tuesday. 46226433 

In the absence of an apology, an invoice for $15 will 

be sent to non-attending members to cover the cost of 

their meal. 

Finance & Fundraising 
Jenny Loughnan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hi Ladies, 

Well hasn’t the month just flown!  

Nothing much has been happening in terms of com-

munity service for Zonta. 

There has been however a lot of organising going on 

behind the scenes…. 

Next month will see us hosting the Seniors Morning 

Tea (Sunday 22nd August) at the Council Library Art 

Complex….. please be sure to mark this in your dia-

ries…! 

Thank you to those who could make it to the Orienta-

tion Morning Tea which Betty Bates, once again 

hosted at her lovely home on Sunday 18th July. I am 

sure that we made potential Zontians quite welcome 

with our hospitality and scrumptious morning tea. 

I look forward to seeing you at July’s meeting. 

Yours in Zonta, 

Stela 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ladies welcome to yet another Fin and Fun report, 

this month we did have a meeting which was en-

joyable, to catch up as a committee. 

Zonta was asked to quote for afternoon tea for the 

Government meeting to be held at the Rec Centre 

on Sunday 25th which I promptly did.  Unfortu-

nately with the requests they had and lack of abil-

ity on our part to have input we didn't get the "job". 

The committee as a group decided on the costing 

to put forward but a phone call from the Brisbane 

office did lead me to believe we were too expen-

sive. Oh well that is the idea of quoting. 

I would like to congratulate Lesley and her team 

for organising a wonderful Orientation Morning 

Tea on Betty's verandah, as usual we outdid our-

selves with our in depth discussions on many and 

varied subjects. I did comment to those present, 

that we had a founding member, a couple of long 

serving members (over 10 years) a large number of 

other ladies and our two newest members it was a 

credit to all. Hopefully at our next one we can wel-

come some of those ladies who attended on Sun-

day.  

Please remember to notify Leslee Sabine if you 

can't attend the meeting on Tuesday so we don't 

have a meal organised for you. See you at the 

Royal!! 

Jenny  



Zonta Dates to Remember 
 

Seniors Day 22nd Aug 

 

OCTOBER ROSTER 
Reminder – If you are unable to do your rostered 

task, please arrange a swap.      

Organisation, Membership & 
Classification 
Lesley Dillon 

P R Committee 
Marj Harms 

Status of Women & Service 
Heather Mawn 

 

 

July Newsletter  Zonta Club of Roma  P.R  Committee 

 

The  P,R. Committee ladies met for a chat unfortu-

nately Katy was an apology, we had a very fruitful 

meeting verifying all the business from last meeting 

has been attended to. If  anyone has not received their  

Membership register, calendar of meeting or newslet-

ters , please let one of us know. 

Kell is trying to gather relevant material for our web 

site. Any ideas would be most welcome. 

Unfortunately Nikki Thompson in unable to address  

July meeting  but we are endeavoring to find a re-

placement speaker. 

Susie and  I are  sharing the  organizing  of the Meals 

on Wheels  roster, our day has also changed to the sec-

ond Friday of the month  The  August  MOW day is 

the  13th.   Ann Leahy and I will do the deliveries that 

day. 

The PR committee would like to be able to do some 

news articles and Date Claimers for our forthcoming 

events  could all the committee chairs liaise with me  

even if you wish to organize  your own pr for respec-

tive events, it is our aim to get more publicity in the 

local papers.  

Our next meeting will be held at 5 Madison Terrace on 

Tuesday 10th. August 2010 at 8.30 am.  
 July/Aug Birthdays: 

Christine Waldron        2nd Aug 

Betty Bates                     4th Aug 

Ann Leahy                     8th Aug 

Vicki Holberton           16th Aug 

 

 

Blessing           Vicki Holberton           27th July 

 

Objects             Christina Waldron       27th July 

 

Raffel                Suzie F/Kerri H           27th July 

 

Board Meeting               Tues   13th 

 

 

OMC REPORT JULY 2010 

A big thank you to all who came to the Orienta-

tion morning tea on the 18th, Betty’s back deck 

lived up to its reputation of a wonderful place to 

meet. Thank you very much Betty on behalf of 

Roma Zonta. Three prospective members came, 

Harriet McLennan, Helen Johnson and Katrina 

Scrivens. Harriet has filled out her application 

and will pay her membership and join very soon. 

We have another four prospective members who 

are interested but could not come last Sunday. 

Hopefully they will come to the meeting on Tues-

day night. 

We had set Saturday 4 December for our Christ-

mas party but have since discovered it is the same 

day as the Christmas Race meeting which several 

of our members are involved in, and, have been 

asked to consider changing to Saturday 27 No-

vember. Could you please consider this and let 

me know on Tuesday night as we need to set this 

date ASAP. 

Our September meeting which includes our part-

ners and is held at a member’s home will be 

based around an Italian theme. If you would like 

to offer your home please let me know ASAP. 

 

Lesley Dillon - OMC  

SOW COMMITTEE MEETING 

JULY, 2010 

 

Vicki Beitz, Vicki Holberton and I met at the Club Hotel 

again for July’s SOW meeting. We discussed the Seniors 

Morning Tea and I have booked the room for the 22nd Au-

gust but if that doesn’t suit, there a few more Sundays 

available in August. Seniors week is from 14th to 22nd 

Aug. 

Vicki Holberton has sold the chocolates we ordered, so 

she will order some more for the rest of the winter months.  

Well done, Vicki. 

After we had a drink and a social chat, we decided at 7pm 

we had better go home for tea! 

 

HEATHER MAWN 

CHAIRMAN 

SOW COMMITTEE  


